

## Tennessee Secondary School Athletic Association

P. O. BOX 319 • 3333 LEBANON ROAD • HERMITAGE, TENNESSEE 37076 615/889-6740 • Fax 615/889-0544 • www.tssaa.org

November 2, 2016

Ms. Betsy Oliver, Principal Unaka High School 119 Robinson Lane Elizabethton, TN 37643

Dear Ms. Oliver:

This is to acknowledge receipt of the letter from Unaka High School stating that the football team has decided to not participate in the football playoff game against Greenback High School as scheduled on Friday, November 4, 2016. Our office will notify Greenback High School, and they will receive a first round forfeit.

Please note that the following action is being taken according to TSSAA Board action:

1. The Unaka High School boys' basketball program will not be allowed to participate in the basketball post-season tournament series during the 2016-2017 school year due to the action taken to not participate in the football playoffs after being placed in the bracket.

If you have any questions concerning this, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Bernard Childress Executive Director

BC:lj